COURT DECISION ON DEVELOPMENT
Congratulations to the Gwandalan/Summerland Point Action Group, the Environmental Defender’s Office and to barrister Jeremy Kirk.

What this means for Catherine Hill Bay:
Justice David Lloyd handed down his judgment on the 31st August. We sat in the courtroom and heard that the concept plan approval for residential development at Catherine Hill Bay granted on September 2008 under s 750 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 “is void and of no effect”.

 It was not until we were able to read the judgment that we saw just how damning of the previous Minister for Planning Frank Sartor, was the judge’s decision.
 “ The fair-minded lay observer might  thus have apprehended that the Minister might not bring an impartial and unprejudiced mind to his determination of the applications, since he seemed to be enamored with the whole proposal of a land-bribe in exchange for rezoning and associated development; again, it is to be noted, before receiving and considering the Director-General’s report.”

The present Minister for Planning Kristina Keneally, has said that the Government will not appeal the decision nor will they bring in retrospective legislation. Rose Group has 28 days in which to lodge an appeal.
Whilst the concept plan has become void Catherine Hill Bay is still facing a significant threat from overdevelopment. To enable the developer Rose Group to build its proposed residential development the land needed to be rezoned. The Judge found that “the whole rezoning was brought forward in an unusually expedited manner by publication in a Special Supplement of the gazette on Tuesday, 2nd September 2008: and on the same day the Minister approved the concept plan” while the concept plan is void the changed zonings remain in place. As the two are linked one might reasonably think that if the concept plan is made void then the zonings should also be reversed.

 We are uncertain as to what the future holds but what is very clear is the joy that this decision has brought to the town and its many supporters. I have been inundated with emails and telephone calls from so many people. As our patron Jack Mundey said to me today “all the thinking people of Sydney are behind you”.   
